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Mass Times 
Mondays at 9:00 a.m. at Holy Family Church, Moncton 

Wednesdays at 9:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Riverview 
Fridays at 2:00 p.m. at Peoples Park Tower Chapel, Moncton 

Saturdays Sundays 
4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost Church 
7:00 p.m. at Holy Family Church 

  9:00 a.m. at St. Jude’s Church  
11:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

Private confessions at Immaculate Heart of Mary on Saturday afternoons from 1:00 – 1:30 p.m. 
 

 Welcome to Our Parish!  

 

 

If you are new to our church or just visiting, we are pleased to have you share in this 
celebration of the Eucharist!  If you would like to join our parish, you 

can do so online on our website (www.setmoncton.com) or 
registration forms are available at the parish office, 386-6178! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Daily Readings (November 5th – 11th, 2018) 
Monday  Philippians 2:1-4  Luke 14:12-14 

Tuesday   Philippians 2:5-11  Luke 14:15-24 

Wednesday  Philippians 2:12-18  Luke 14:25-33 

Thursday (Feast Day of St. Elizabeth of the Trinity) Philippians 3:3-8  Luke 15:1-10 

Friday (Dedication of the Lateran Basilica) Ezekiel 47:1-2, 8-9, 12  John 2:13-22 

Saturday  (St. Leo the Great) Philippians 4:10-19  Luke 16:9-15 

Sunday (32nd Sunday in OT) 1 Kings 17:10-16 Hebrews 9:24-28 Mark 12:38-44 

 

31st Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
Nov 4th, 2018 

Our heartfelt sympathies are extended to Steven Gallant on the passing of his mother, 
Catherine Gallant and to Nancy Caissie on  the passing of her aunt, Helen Woods. 

 
We also pray for those who are sick and for their caregivers.  Let us join together in prayer for 
Charlie O’Hara, for Kimberly Ann Gauvin, daughter-in-law of Lillianne Gauvin, for Eunice Cail, 
for Jack Connor, brother of Bill Connor and for Clara Bishop, mother of Beryl Hayman.  May 
God’s peace and strength surround them and those who love them. 

http://www.setmoncton.com/


Liturgies for the week of November 5th – 11th, 2018 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel 

Friday, November 9th  2:00 p.m. Clara Close – Al Close 

Holy Ghost Church   

 Saturday, November 10th  4:00 p.m. Gerald Teahan – A parishioner 

Holy Family Church 

 Monday, November 5th  9:00 a.m. Health and Courage for Carm and Peter Delong – Phyllis Gallant 

Monday, November 5th 7:00 p.m. Mass of Remembrance 

Saturday, November 10th 7:00 p.m. LeRoy Arseneault (Anniv) – Doris Arseneault 

Sunday, November 11th 11:00 a.m. Jack Ryan (Anniv) – Dianne Ryan and family 

St. Jude’s Church 

Sunday, November 11th  9:00 a.m. Evelyn Craig – Ray and Pat Woodill 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

         Wed, November 7th 9:00 a.m. Tom Kehoe – Marion Walsh 

Thursday, November 8th 9:00 a.m. For the People 
 

Food Basket Challenge 
Holy Ghost/Immaculate Heart of 
Mary - Rice (any kind) and oatmeal 
for the cold winter months ahead! 

St. Jude’s - Cereals, pancake mix/syrup, peanut 
butter, sandwich fixings - mayo, ketchup, mustard, 
relish, jams, cheese wiz, granola bars and cookies for 
the little ones.  
Holy Family - instant rice, breakfast cereal, canned 
or powdered milk and juice boxes, margarine, 
mustard and ketchup for the House of Nazareth.   

Stewardship 
We all want to hear Jesus say to us the same words the 

master said to those who used their talents 
wisely: 

“Well done, my good and faithful servant... 
Come, share your master’s joy.”  (Matt 25:21) 

But, of all the gifts that God gives us, the one he wants the 
most is our heart.  He wants us to share out of love, not 
out of obligation.  When we align our thoughts and 
actions with God’s plan and use our gifts in the way God 
intended, our lives become transformed with joy! 

 

                The Town of Riverview will hold a ceremony at 10:50 a.m. on Sunday, November 11th at Immaculate  
  Heart of Mary to commemorate Remembrance Day.  The Knights of Columbus Council 9270 invites you 
 to join them at the Dan Bohan Centre after the Remembrance Day Service for a luncheon of hot dogs, 
soup and crackers.  Free will donation gratefully accepted.  

Please note, on November 11th, the regular Sunday 11:00 a.m. Mass will be held at Holy Family Church. 
 

ALL SAINTS - ALL SOULS 

This year, our All Souls’ celebration will be at Holy Family Church on Monday, November 5th 
at 7:00 p.m. and we encourage all to come and remember those who have gone before us. 
Throughout the month of November, a table will be set up in each Church to display the pictures of 
those buried from our churches this past year and candles will be lit for each at every Mass in 
November.  

 

Catechism News! 
ATTENTION PARENTS WITH CHILDREN IN YEAR 3 - A reminder that there is a parent’s 
meeting for those who have children who will be preparing for their first Reconciliation in 
Lent of 2019. It will take place on Thursday November 15th at 6:30 p.m. in the basement of 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.  

ATTENTION PARENTS OF CHILDREN IN YEAR 7 - A reminder that there is a meeting 
concerning Confirmation for parent and child on Thursday November 22nd at 6:30 p.m. in 
the Immaculate Heart of Mary Church foyer. Both parent and child are expected to attend.  

 



 Thursday, November 8th is the Feast of St. Elizabeth of the Trinity and in her honour, there will be 
Mass at Immaculate Heart of Mary that morning at 9:00 a.m. 

 

ADVENT PENITENTIAL SERVICES 
Holy Family Church will be on Thursday, December 6th at 6:30 p.m.  
St. Bernard’s will be on December 9th at 2 p.m. 
St. Augustine’s will be on December 12th at 7 p.m. (storm day will be December 19th) 

 

Exploring our Faith 
Hear O Israel 

“Hear, O Israel! The LORD is our God, the LORD alone!” These words, known as 
the Shema are the centerpiece of Jewish morning and evening prayer and the 
focus of all biblical teaching. Because there is only one God we are told: 
“Therefore, you shall love the LORD, your God, with all your heart, and with all 
your soul, and with all your strength.”  From this foundation everything else 
follows.  

Rabbi Hillel, one of the most well known rabbis in Jewish history, was teaching 
in Israel at the time of Jesus’ birth. One day a Gentile approached one of Hillel’s 
contemporaries and said, “I will convert to Judaism is you can teach me 
everything that I need to know while standing on one foot.” The rabbi berated the man for his lack of commitment 
to faith and learning and sent him on his way. A little while later, this same Gentile approached Rabbi Hillel with 
the same challenge. Rabbi Hillel stood on one foot and said, “Love God and love your neighbour as you love 
yourself. All the rest is commentary.” The man became a disciple of Rabbi Hillel and eventually converted to 
Judaism. 

The scribe in today’s gospel is testing Jesus with a variation of the question put to Rabbi Hillel.  He wants to know 
whether Jesus will teach in a way that makes faith accessible to everyone or whether he will embellish and 
complicate the teachings so that only a select few are able to approach God. Jesus makes it clear that what is 
expected of us is something that can be done by everyone regardless of wealth or education or location. It may not 
be easy, but it is not complicated.  In the words of an old song:  “All you need is love:” love for God, love for others 
and love for yourself.   

This is a message that is desperately needed in today’s world where day after day the news is filled with stories of 
people who are suffering because of hate, prejudice, greed or apathy – each of which is a failure to love our 
neighbour as we love ourselves.  It is worth noting here that the instruction to love our neighbours as we love 
ourselves is not so much an instruction to love our neighbours as much as we love ourselves, as it is an instruction 
to love our neighbours at the same time as we are loving ourselves.  Each time we make a decision we should be 
asking ourselves: in making this choice, am I demonstrating love for God, love for my neighbour and love for 
myself?  If the answer to any of these is “no,” then we are called to make a different decision. 

Too often we make choices that will protect our way of life without thinking about the impact that they will have 
on others. We are act with love for ourselves and our family but we are not showing love for our neighbours and 
their families at the same time.  Many Jews have a small case called a mezuzah containing the words of the Shema 
attached to the doorframes of their homes to remind them of the commandment to love God and love their 
neighbour. Perhaps in response to today’s Gospel each of us could place Jesus’ summary of the two great 
commandments somewhere in our own homes where we will read it each day and use it to shape all of our 
decisions.                                                                                                                                                                               Pam Driedger 
 

HERE IS THE MESSAGE – FALL CONFERENCE 
Friday, November 16th (7-9 p.m.) and Saturday, November 17th (9am – 9pm) 

St. Augustine’s Church Basement 
Speakers for the weekend are members of the Archdiocese of Halifax/Yarmouth Service Team Catholic Charismatic 
Renewal, David and Jean Webster and Ethel Cunningham.  We will be blessed by the Word they will be sharing with 
us.  Please bring your own bag lunch at noon and tea, coffee and cold drinks will be provided.  Registration fee is 
$25.00 and for more information, please call Mary at 855-8330 or Roberta at 386-5175.  EVERYONE is welcome!  



Have you got your tickets yet?  

OUTCASTS the Movie! 
On Sunday, November 18th at 3:30 p.m. Immaculate Heart of Mary Church will host 
the screening of the faith-based film, Outcasts.  Seven years in the making, this award-
winning movie documents the hard struggle of the poor, living in five different countries 
across the globe.  It is a powerful, disturbing, beautiful and inspiring account of the work 
of the ministry of the Franciscan Friars, whose apostolic mission it is to serve the poor. 
This is a film about Social Justice; a movie that unlocks the door of human suffering and 
offers hope for the greatest needs of mankind. The tickets are $15 each or 4 for $50.  It is 
for mature audiences only. To view the trailer, go to www.outcaststhemovie.com.  

You can inquire about getting your tickets from Roberto (962-1665), Joseph (233-1767) 
or from Anne (386-6178) at the parish office.  Please let us know sooner rather than 
later as there is a lot of planning involved.  Hope we get a good crowd!        

 

Development and Peace Caritas Canada asks us to” share the journey “with the 
millions of refugees and even more internally displaced people around the world. 
Can we make a difference right here in Riverview? 
Yes, we can make a difference in many ways. Firstly, informing ourselves allows 
us to decide where we can make the greatest difference. Action Cards addressed 

to the Prime Minister of Canada will be available at the contacts below for one more week. Please support Canada 
doing more to address the root causes of forced migration. Secondly, we can personally support the program of 
long term aid, working though valued organization on the ground in the global south by support for Development 
and Peace. Thirdly, to those accepted as newcomers to Canada, we can provide assistance to establish a new life 
right here in Riverview. The numbers are small but the rewards are many. We have all experienced this in our own 
parish in the past. By supporting Development and Peace, or assisting resettlement of newcomers in Canada, we 

express our care for all.  Dan Stote 204-3651/danstote@yahoo.com / the Parish office: 386-6178 
 

Church Bulletins! 

We’ve had our new bulletin format for almost one year now and we do hope that parishioners 
like the new look.  Advertisers on the bulletin sign on for one year at a time and so right now, 
there is a small window of time (deadline is Nov 20th) where new advertisers will be able to 
sign on.  So very important, if you own a business or know of a credible company that may 
benefit from this advertising, please call Shani Court at 506-875-1962 or you can email 
her at church.bulletin.adverising@gmail.com. The advertising on the back of the bulletin 
really is an effective local way to advertise in a highly credible venue.  We print 500+ bulletins 
every single week and so our bulletins go out to that many households 52 weeks a year and 
provide a good advertising location.  Also, as we have all year long, we encourage our 
parishioners to support these advertisers, as they are supporting our parish grouping!  

 

Camino de Santiago 
For anyone who may have missed Al Daly’s Camino presentation last June, he will do another on Sunday, 
December 2nd at 7:00 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, if there is enough interest.  Using 
words and pictures, Al will describe his amazing pilgrimage walk – the Camino de Santiago, that is, the 
Way of Saint James. If you’ve not heard of this pilgrimage before, it takes place in northwestern Spain and 
has been a Catholic pilgrimage route since the 9th century!! Al’s walk ended in the Cathedral of Santiago 

de Compostela where tradition has it, that the remains of Saint James are buried.  Please call Al at 386-2563 to let 
him know if you are interested. 
 

Holy Ghost Church 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to the family and loved ones of Janet Rossiter who passed 
away suddenly last week.  Janet was the wife of the late, Walter Rossiter.  There was only 
one year and ten days between their deaths and we pray for all who loved them.  

Congratulations to Michael McSheffery winner of this month’s 50/50 draw! 

http://www.outcaststhemovie.com/
mailto:danstote@yahoo.com


St. Jude’s Church 

For this final week, St Jude’s will be collecting gently used coats, hats, mitts, boots & scarves. 
Look for the big collection box in the foyer. Let’s keep everyone warm this winter season!   

As well, if you have new, gently used or ready-to-go towels and blankets, the Undercover 
Ministry will be collecting the newer ones for the community as well as the older ones for the 
SPCA.  If you have other pet items you would like to donate, they would be very much 

appreciated!  Items can be place in the HOPE Chest in the foyer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

Church Fundraiser!  Card Party and Luncheon! 
Come out and be part of what’s sure to be an amazing turnout at the IHM Card Party starting at 
Noon on Tuesday, November 6th!   We are all set for the luncheon and looking forward to seeing 
the card sharks!   It’s a time of fun, laughter and friends and hope to see you there! 

 

The IHMC Ladies Society will hold their November meeting on Tuesday,  
November 6th at 7:30 p.m. in the Church Hall.   All are welcome! 

 
 

The Knights of Columbus Council 9270 will be holding their regular monthly meeting and a 
Memorial Service on Wednesday, November 7th at 7:00 p.m. 

The Knights will also be hosting their annual Luncheon and Soup Sale, after Sunday Mass, 
November 18th.  This is all in support of Albert County Christmas Aid.  Please join us for 
fellowship and friendship....not to mention, fabulous food with delicious baked beans and 
homemade soup for sale!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

Dinner Theatre Church Fundraiser - The Parson’s Predicament 
A retired Parson, living in a senior’s home, receives a letter by mistake informing him    

          that he has been hired to be the Pastor of a church. The only stipulation is that he must 
be married!  Now he is on the hunt for a wife and that is when the fun begins! 

Two shows!   Saturday and Sunday, November 24th and 25th, both 6 p.m. 
Delicious chicken dinner, including dessert, tea/coffee/juice. 

Tickets are now on sale (Helen Vaughan, 386-2071) and are $25.00 each. 
Please don’t wait to get your tickets! 

 

Our Knights and the Social Action Committee have teamed up this year for 
something called Coats for Kids!  Anyone wishing to donate (any amount 
helps), please contact a Knight or call the parish office!   

In this picture, Grand Knight Ray March and Brother Vic Leblanc, are presenting 60 (yes, 
60!) warm coats to Moncton Headstart.  Executive Director, Mary O’Donnell and 
Development Officer, Monica Dykeman were ‘over the moon’!! 

Holy Wow!  
Look at the 
overflowing 

goodness 
happening at 

St. Jude’s!! 

Blankets and 
donations keep 

piling up! 
 

Way to go  

St. Jude’s! 



Holy Family Church 

Holy Family Seniors Club will meet on Tuesday, November 13th at 11:15 a.m. with a guest 
speaker from the NB Senior Citizen’s Federation and on Monday, November 19th at 7:00 p.m. for 
a games night!  For more information, please call Jean Ryan at 382-9812.. 

 

Are you ready for the ultimate comfort food? Got a cold and want something soothing for the throat?  
Well, Holy Family has the answer for you!  We are having another wonderful ‘Saturday Night 
Sundae’ on November 17th, right after Mass! Come ready for fun, friends and fellowship....not to 
mention, chocolate, strawberry and vanilla!  

 

Once again this year, Holy Family will be hosting a lovely Christmas Dinner for those who have no 

family nearby with whom to share the holiday spirit. Whether you're one person or a family, please plan 

to join us on Tuesday, December 25
th

 at noon. Registration will be limited to 50 people, so please 

register early by calling the parish office at 386-6178. If you have any questions, call Gerard at 866-3906.  

 

A brilliant fundraiser!   
      Jonathan Ryu in Christmas Concert at Holy Family Church 

Sunday, December 9th at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Master of Ceremonies will be Fr. Phil Mulligan 
Free will offering only 

 
All proceeds for Holy Family Church 

      For more information please call Mike Jeffries 851-1271 

 

Community     
Salisbury United 

Church Christmas 
Bazaar 

76 Smith Street, 
Salisbury, NB. 

 
Wednesday, November 7th at 7:00 p.m. 

Crafts - Homemade Candy - White Elephant Table 
Baking - Fancy Work - UCW Book Room 

Angel Tea Room 
Admission is $7, Open from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Everyone Welcome!! 

    The Best of the Metro Tones’ 

Christmas Songs! 
Merry Christmas from the Metro Tones! 
Friday, December 14, 2018 at 7:30 p.m. 

At the Moncton Wesleyan Celebration Centre 

 

In support of Food Depot Alimentaire,  

Karing Kitchen and Ray of Hope Kitchen 

Tickets are $10 + non-perishable food item(s) 

 

Tickets available at Jean Coutu Pharmacies,  

Reads Newsstands, Sobeys Vaughan Harvey,  

The Hospice Shoppe, Peoples Park Tower Variety  

and any chorus member. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Salvation Army presents  
A Beary Merry Christmas 

featuring the Fairview Citadel 
Bank of the Salvation Army 

and special guests, the  
In Harmony District Children’s Choir 

Saturday November 17th at 7:00 p.m. at  
Riverview Middle School (45 Devere Rd).   

Tickets are $12.50 plus a new teddy or toy! 
100% of proceeds to support local families this Christmas 

Tickets are available online at 
www.abearymerryChristmas.eventbrite.ca, at  

Reid’s Newsstand in Riverview and at the Salvation Army, 
32 King St in Moncton.  Call 389-9901 for more info. 

http://www.abearymerrychristmas.eventbrite.ca/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ivan and Vivian Hicks, Samantha Robichaud Corkum 
and Riverview Arts Centre presents 

Proceeds to Riverview P.R.O. Kids and the Albert 
County Food Bank. Please bring along a non-

perishable food item for donation.  
Tickets are $25 advance / $28 door  (plus HST)   .. 

Available at Riverview Jean Coutu and Sobeys,  
Frank’s Music and  
at www.RiverviewArtsCentre.ca 
For info contact Ivan Hicks 
at ivan@ivanhicks.com  
or 386-2996 

 

“Behold your Mother” 
As the season of advent is approaching, what better way to prepare our hearts to receive Jesus 
more fully than to follow in the footsteps of His mother as she waits in Hope, Peace, Joy and Love 
for her Son. Through personal daily readings and a weekly group meeting, journey with us, as we 
learn from four amazing Saints, the gift Jesus gave us in His Beloved Mother and discover how 
Mary will transform your heart this advent season! Come and learn how to model Mary’s YES! 
Meetings will be held on Wednesday evenings from 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. November 28th, 
December 5th, December 12th, December 19th, December 26th with our Consecration too be held 
on the Solemnity of the Mother of God, January 1st 
Visit www.allheartsafire.org/33-days-to-morning-glory/overview.html to find the two books 
needed for this event or place your order with Tiffany via email before November 14th.  If you are 

interested in taking part in the 33 Days of Morning Glory Marian Consecration, please contact Tiffany by email at 
goodtiffany@hotmail.com or call 863-3427. 

 

Weekly Collection for all Churches 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel (includes PADs) 
Church Support $450.00; Loose $135.00 

Maintenance Fund $20.00 

Holy Family (includes PADs) 
Church Support $1184.50; Loose $184.00 

Maintenance Fund $92.50 

St. Jude’s Church (includes PADs) 
Church Support $490.00; Loose $27.00 

 Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs and Mailed Envs) 
Church Support $303.00 

50/50 Draw $42.50 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $3965.30; Loose $187.00 
Property Upkeep $1404.50; Youth $76.50 

Social Action $276.50 

 

From the Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy and Youth Faith Development 
To contact us: Ellen - 857- 9952 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com; Trevor - 857-4879 or 

trevord.diocese@gmail.com and Deb at liturgymoncton@gmail.com 
 

Adult Faith Commission next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 6th at 6:30 p.m. at 
the Diocesan Offices on York Street.  Please use the Dominion Street entrance. 

Parish Catechetical Coordinators are scheduled to meet on Wednesday, November 7th at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Diocesan Offices on York Street.  Please use the Dominion Street entrance.   

Youth Faith Commission: will hold its first meeting at Thursday, November 8th at 7:00 p.m. at the Diocesan 
Office on York Street.  Please use the Dominion Street entrance. 

Sacrament Preparation Resource Committee: will be having their first meeting on Monday, November 19th at 
2:00 p.m. at the Diocesan Offices on York Street. A reminder to please us the Dominion Street entrance.  

John the Baptist ACW  
Christmas Bazaar 

Saturday, November 17th  
9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

 
   Bake Table ~ Crafts ~ Books ~ Jewellery 

     Christmas Items ~ Silent Auction 
 

From the kitchen, choice of 
   soup, chilli, rolls, muffins,  

cinnamon rolls,  
 pie, tea and coffee 

St. John the Baptist Church Hall 
28 Woolridge St. 

http://www.riverviewartscentre.ca/
mailto:ivan@ivanhicks.com
https://www.allheartsafire.org/33-days-to-morning-glory/overview.html
mailto:goodtiffany@hotmail.com
mailto:ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
mailto:trevord.diocese@gmail.com
mailto:liturgymoncton@gmail.com


 


